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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Pride of Kansas Bldg, Hutchinson, Ks
September 14, 2017
Board of Directors Present
Bill Simshauser, President
Allen Roth, Vice President

Jerry Clasen, Secretary-Treasurer
Ron Brown, Director
Bevin Law, Director

Dan Meyerhoff, Executive Director
Guests Present
Eric Banks, State Conservationist, NRCS

Larry Biles, Kansas Forest Service
Jim French, Center for Rural Affairs

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by President William Simshauser at 8:33 AM in the Pride of Kansas meeting room, State Fairgrounds, Hutchinson, Ks.
ADDITIONS TO THE MEETING AGENDA
Bevin Law moved to accept the agenda, Jerry Clasen seconded.  Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Allen Roth moved to accept the minutes of the August 7th meeting. Ron Brown seconded. Motion carried.
Correspondence

Save the Date for the Pheasants Forever Annual Meeting to be held in Hutchinson.
Jerry Moran Conservation Tour on September 21st.  Jerry Clasen, Bevin Law, Ron Brown and Bill Simshauser plan to attend the entire tour.  Dan Meyerhoff and Allen Roth will attend the morning session of the tour.  

FINANCIAL REPORT
Dan Meyerhoff presented the budget and financial documents for the period of January 1, 2017 through August 31, 2017. 
Dan Meyerhoff reported on status of dues.  He had contacted four of the seven districts that had not yet paid dues. Three of the districts have plans to pay their dues in September or October.  One district will revisit dues and consider paying them at their September board meeting.  
Board members signed the Resolution of Associations form for the Bank of Hays.

KACD EO Report – Stephanie Royer, President

Not present due to EO meeting being held at the same time.
NRCS Report – Eric Banks, State Conservationist
Attached
KDA/DOC Report – Rob Reschke, 
Tyson Corp is planning a poultry processing facility in Leavenworth county.  The DOC has received a number of calls regarding potential environmental concerns.

The FY2019 budget looking to be better than FY 2018.  Allocations in FY19 will be similar to FY17 allocations. At the Kansas Water Authority meeting in Pittsburg the Water Authority voted on recommendations to be funded by the State Water Plan Fund if the $6 million general fund transfer and the $2 million EDIF transfer to the Water Plan Fund were to be made. (see attachment)
Kansas Forest Service Report – Larry Biles

Larry provided the board with a copy of “Kansas Canopy”, the latest KFS newsletter.  He provided a brochure on the upcoming Fall Forestry Field Day to be held October 4th at the Bill Kennedy Tree Farm near Randolph, KS.  Larry also offered for KFS to provide the centerpieces for the convention award banquet. The board accepted this offer and thanked Larry for KFS support.  KFS is now a part of the Great Plains Fire Compact.  They sent a fire truck and crew to Idaho to battle wildfires in that state.  Kansas will be reimbursed for the cost of this assistance.  KFS recently held a Kansas Riparian and Range Restoration Workshop in Ashland, KS.

BOARD MEMBER REPORTS

Bill Simshauser reported that plans are still being made for the Soil Health workshop being held in Lakin August 22-23, 2018.  All speakers have been confirmed.

Jerry Clasen suggested the board look at ways to increase participation of volunteers working the Agriland exhibit at the state fair.  One suggestion was to purchase fair tickets and pay mileage for Earth Team volunteers that are willing to work the exhibit.  Fair tickets can be purchased at a discount at Dillons locations.

Ron Brown’s farm will be a tour stop on an extension tour. The stop will focus on no-till of specialty crops such as pumpkins.
Allen visited about his discussion with the Ellis County District Board regarding NACD dues.  The executive board agreed that more effort needs to be made emphasizing what NACD does on behalf of conservation districts and the importance of paying dues to support their efforts.

Bevin reported on the meeting with Senator Robert’s staffers and staffers from the senate agriculture committee that he and Dan Meyerhoff attended in Wichita.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT

Dan reported on attendance at the fall workshops.  Dan attended the Executive Director workshop in Salt Lake City, Utah.  He had the chance to meet with other directors from across the country as well as Beth Mason and Coleman Garrison with NACD.  It was well worth his time and learned about how other associations operate and some ideas to consider in Kansas.  Dan attended a grant writing workshop put on by FHSU.  Dan reported that he has had communication with several districts expressing concerns about potential reorganization within USDA.  He has sent some information out but at this time there is not a lot of specifics about what the potential changes might be.  Dan will be meeting with KDA on October 11th.  The agreement with NRCS for assistance in FY 2018 has been finalized.  Dan reported to the board that the grant proposal submitted to NFWF for the Monarch Butterfly is close to being finalized.    

Old Business
Dan reviewed the draft agenda for the upcoming annual convention.  The board reviewed the Dignitary invite list and directed Dan to update and provide to the board before invitations are sent out.
Ron Brown has contacted the outfitter about donating a hunt as an auction item for the NACD convention.  The outfitter has agreed to donate a hunt again this year.  The outfitter will retain $1900 to cover costs and the amount over that goes to NACD.

Discussion was held on executive director reimbursement for phone service.  Allen Roth moved and Jerry Clasen seconded a motion to reimburse the executive director $80 per month for phone service.  Motion passed.
The board discussed options for an association credit card since the bank accounts have been moved to the Bank of Hays and the card used by the former executive director is no longer valid.  Ron Brown made a motion authorizing Daniel H Meyerhoff to apply for a credit card through the Bank of Hays on behalf of the Kansas Association of Conservation Districts.  Bevin Law seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Dan showed the board options for shirts that had been discussed at the last meeting.  Jerry Clasen moved to purchase a long sleeve shirt and a short sleeve shirt for each board member and the executive director.  Bevin Law seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  

New Business
Jim French, senior advisor with the Center for Rural Affairs visited with the board about his role assisting the Center.  He asked the board to participate in a teleconference with the Senate Ag Committee during the first couple of weeks of October.  The board agreed to participate in the call.
Received a request from the Kansas Water Office to be a sponsor at the upcoming Governor’s Water and the Future of Kansas conference.  After discussion Ron Brown moved and Jerry Clasen seconded to be a silver sponsor.  Motion passed.  Allen, Bill, Bevin, Ron and Dan plan to attend.

A request to be a sponsor at the Kansas Rural Center annual meeting was discussed.  Allen Roth moved and Jerry Clasen seconded to be a $100 sponsor.  Motion passed.

The registration for the NACD annual convention is now open.  All board members and the executive director will attend.  NACD will cover the cost for Bevin Law since he is on the national board.

Meeting adjourned at 3:30 PM with the next meeting to be November 19, 2017 at the Double Tree by Hilton in Wichita, KS at 2 PM.  

